Dear Commissioner President and County Commissioners,
I am writing in opposition to the proposed changes to the Adequate Public Facilities Ordinance and the School Allocation Policy Changes.
To give you some background, I have been a proud resident of Charles County for 18 years, and I have been teaching in Charles County Public Schools for over 22 years. I currently work at La Plata High School and I am so honored to work for a school system as excellent as Charles County Public Schools. This school system does its best to support me in my work and to support my wonderful students. I am pleased to speak on our schools system’s behalf, as well as on the behalf of my own two children and both my current and former students who have benefitted from an excellent public education in our outstanding school system.
It has come to my attention that staff from our county government have proposed changes to the Adequate Public Facilities Ordinance and that much of this process occurred without transparency to the school system and the Charles County Board of Education. Although the lack of transparency is concerning, my main concern is that these changes to the APFO could result in overcrowded classrooms, additional redistricting and more portable classrooms (otherwise known as trailers) at our schools. The APFO is designed to alleviate any stress or strain that additional growth has upon the county’s school system by designating reasonable caps & limitations on class sizes and designating other limitations based on our school size & facilities. By shifting the APFO to fit a current need without planning for our schools and their needs is capricious and limited thinking, at best. Schools that are overcrowded are not only strained in their ability to adequately instruct our students, they are strained in their ability to provide a safe and orderly place for our students to learn. Portable classrooms appear to be an easy fix to this problem, but they are a poor substitution for a classroom within a building that allows our students to feel safe and truly a part of that school. In these difficult times, I would hope that we want to work to make every school as inclusive and as safe as possible.
I am not anti-growth and I fully support smart development within our county. I know that Charles County Public Schools are ready to work with the county government to prepare for the additional students that this development will provide. However, as you, in conjunction with the Charles County Commissioners, consider changes to the Adequate Public Facilities requirements, please understand my serious concerns about the impact this can have upon our schools and class sizes. It is our county’s job to correctly and carefully plan for growth and development in order to minimize the disruptive effects that overgrowth and poor planning can have upon our public schools. Today, our schools still suffer from the effects of poorly executed developmental plans that were implemented within our county’s history. One vivid example of this for me was with the opening of North Point High School. When it opened, it did so with the utilization of portable classrooms. This was because the number of students that were projected to be enrolled at the school was grossly underestimated by prior planning commissions. Unfortunately, those portable classrooms are still in use to this day. In fact, almost every school in Charles County Public Schools has and utilizes portable classrooms. My hope is that this board would choose to plan more carefully and more logically than the prior boards with poorer plans. If we want to maintain our school system’s excellence, we need to be cognizant of the school system’s point of view when it comes to designing adequate facilities and adequate class sizes. The school system continues to have concerns about this adjustment to the Adequate Public Facilities Ordinance, and thus I do as well.
Thank you for reading my comments and thank you for your anticipated consideration in this matter.
Respectfully,
Mrs. Shawn Denton Starcher
